
                                                                         PRAISE 
 
We are just 3 1/2 months away from beginning full-time deputation! We have been working 
hard to schedule churches for June-December of 2023 and God is blessing our schedule already 
with Pastors & Churches that have a massive heart for missions for this summer. If God has put 
the people of Cambodia on your heart we would love to partner with you & your Church in 
order to reach them with the Gospel. 
 
Our ministry partners, Pastor Pilot & Seilah Nhap of Cambodia, shared that during a Bible Class 
on Sunday, January 29th, 17 children repented of their sins and trusted Jesus as their Savior. 
We have been praying that more of the 99% that are lost in Cambodia would come to know 
Christ - Praise God for His working! 
 
The last couple of months has been such a blessing in our Youth & Worship Ministry at our 
home Church New Life Baptist Church. Our youth group is growing, kids are coming to know 
Christ, and teenagers are being discipled to be more like Christ. Praise God for allowing us to be 
a part of His plan at New Life over the past 9 years. 
 
We had a youth event one evening and Philip had to run home to grab some last-minute things 
unexpectedly. On the way home, our gas light came on and we had to stop at a gas station we 
don't normally use. Philip ran inside to grab a drink and there was a man inside who was 
obviously having a bad day. 
 
As Philip was about to leave he felt God put this man on his heart so Philip asked his name and 
if he could pray with him. This man responded that his name was Christopher and broke down 
with tears. After spending some time together learning about Christopher - Philip shared the 
gospel with him and Christopher accepted Jesus as his personal savior in the parking lot of 
McClures! God worked a lot of unexpected circumstances together for Philip & Christopher to 
meet, praise God for interrupting our busy schedules in order to share hope with those who are 
hopeless. 
                                                                              PRAYER 
 
Colossians 4:2 says "Continue in prayer, and watch in the same with thanksgiving."  We are 
thankful that God has been answering prayers - here are things to continue praying for with us: 
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CONNECT

- That our baby boy due March 26th would be 
healthy and that the delivery would go 
smoothly. 
 
- That God would supply our home Church, 
New Life, with the right youth pastor to 
reach and lead our teens and others in the 
community. 
 
- For more & more people in Cambodia to 
come to know Christ like the 17 who did last 

- That God would supply many partnerships 
in ministry as we begin deputation in June. 
 
- That God may work in your heart to partner 
with us financially to share the Gospel in 

Taking our youth group on a youth event to 

SkyZone, a wonderful event with a lot of new 

visitors. 

On January 15th Philip was blessed to preach at 

Graceway Church in Auburn, IN while their Pastor, 

David Martin, was on a trip to Israel.

These are the 17 children who placed their faith in 

Jesus on January 29th at Pastor Pilot's church!


